





Our report contains four recommendations. We discussed the results
of our audit with Loudoun County officials and have included their comments
in the report as applicable.









 Grant Expenditures to determine the accuracy and allowability of
costs charged to the grant; and

e Contract Management to ensure compliance with overall financial
management requirements for procurements.

The award did not include program income, matching funds, or indirect
costs. The results of our analysis are discussed in detail in the Findings and
Recommendations section of the report. Appendix I contains additional
information on our objective, scope, and methodology.




























































